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Room 119 Newsletter  


February 16, 2011





Dear Parents/Guardians, 





The room is a buzz with excitement! We cannot wait for parents and family to come to see the monologue presentations we have been working on since September! Don’t forget the presentation is this Thursday starting at 12:10 till 2:10. Refreshments will be served afterwards! 





Very little homework is being passed out this week. This is to ensure that your child will have time to practice their monologue. Students can have notes but they are to make eye contact with their audience as well. Also, if your child is going to come in costume, please make sure that they put their costumes and/or props in a bag. 





Students’ behavior has been wonderful considering all the work we’ve been doing. Also I was out for 4 days and there were 4 subs! I am just so blessed to have such a great group of kiddos! ( 





I look forward to meeting parents during parent-teacher conference again this Wednesday and Thursday night. 





Third graders had a wonderful opportunity to make art with Ms. Turner’s class. The art that they produced is a fundraiser. Please check the Wednesday folder for more information.





I am hoping to see many familiar faces Thursday! (





Mrs. Reed





Math: We are well way into Unit 5, Math Investigations. In this unit we are learning to do word problems and solve multiplication and division problems. Students are exploring repeated addition and they are learning to “see” and determine importance of patterns and relationships. If you have a computer at home, encourage your child to go to � HYPERLINK "http://www.multiplication.com/interactive_games.htm" ��http://www.multiplication.com/interactive_games.htm�





There are a lot of fun games to support what students are learning in the classroom. 





Reading- Students are learning how to read timelines and learning about cause and effect. Students continue to self-select books and are working in centers, while I work with students in guided reading groups. To support students’ learning at home here are some fun activities you can do together: 





Make a timeline together of your child’s life. 


Make a timeline together of your child’s day.





Writing- Students have been exploring persuasive elements; specifically, they have been brainstorming things that they want. Then they work together to think of reasons why the adult would say no. Finally they work together to counter-argue the “no’s” with clever plans. Students also are working to understand similes.  





We have been working on our listening, speaking, and viewing skills.  I encourage you to go over the- I CAN checklist with your child. After the conversation ask your child what their goal is.  





Criteria�
Always�
Sometimes�
Never�
�
I look directly at the speaker. �
�
�
�
�
I keep my hand down until the speaker calls on me. �
�
�
�
�
I speak in a voice level so everyone can hear me. �
�
�
�
�
When I am viewing, I am determining importance, making connections, or asking questions in my head. �
�
�
�
�
I use gestures when I speak. �
�
�
�
�
I stay in one spot. �
�
�
�
�
I use core content language. �
�
�
�
�



My goal _______________________________________________________











___________________________________________________________________________








